FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Leicestershire County Cricket Club (“LCCC”) – loan provided by Leicester City Council (“LCC”).

Following attendance at the LCCC Annual General Meeting (“AGM”) on Wednesday 29 March 2023, I was shocked to learn LCC have rescheduled the business loan provided to LCCC for a further period. As a concerned Leicester resident I would like to know the following information under the Freedom of Information Request:- 

The original business loan provided by LCC was originally for 10 years + 5% interest, why has the term been altered to extend this loan facility, were there any signs of indebtedness on the part of LCCC?
The background to why this loan was made and the security can be found in the report which led to the decision and can be found here: Decision Report - Loan 3 to Leicestershire County Cricket Club.pdf. The club has asked for an extra 2 years to repay the loan. This will lead to the club paying reduced amounts, over a longer period, and will result in increased interest payments to the Council.

What security does LCC have over this loan, has this been re-valued?
Please see the response to question 1.
What prompted the indebtedness to be rescheduled?
Please see the response to question 1.

Why was the indebtedness to be rescheduled?
Please see the response to question 1.

Why has LCC become involved with business loans, LCCC is a struggling business?
Please see the response to question 1.


Who authorised this loan to LCCC, what due diligence was conducted?

Please see the response to question 1.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
